
REGULAR MEETING OF THE CUYLER TOWN BOARD 

May 11, 2023 

Present were: Supervisor Randall, Clerk Custer, Councilwomen Corbin and 

Stafford, and Councilmen White and Smith. Superintendent Breed 

Also present were: Deputy Supervisor L Smith, Alan Fink, Matthew VanWagenen, 

Chris Crossway, and Aiden Mower. 

Supervisor Randall led the Pledge of Allegiance and the regular board meeting 

was called to order at 7:00pm. 

On a motion from Councilwoman Corbin and seconded by Councilman White the 
board approved the minutes for April 13, 223. 
All Ayes  
 
On a motion from Councilwoman Stafford and seconded by Councilman White 
the board authorized payment of bill on abstract # totaling $ 51,360.92 plus 
transfers totaling $ 635,942.44. 
All Ayes 
 
Superintendent Breed asked the board to do a resolution for putting up stop signs 

on Rose Valley and Pease Hill. 

On a motion from Councilwoman Corbin and seconded by Councilman White to 
put a stop sign on Rose Valley and Pease Hill Road. (see attached)  
All Ayes 
 
Supervisor Randall told Superintendent Breed she had talked to Charlie Sudbrink 

from the County about the snow plow contract and what he would like for the 

coming year. She stated that the contract was already approved thru the 

Legislators and it is good for one year and he will see what can be done.  

On a motion from Councilwoman Corbin and seconded by Councilwoman Stafford 
the board voted to accept the snow plowing contract. 
All Ayes 
 
Councilwoman Stafford brought the parking situation at the ball field. She stated 

we need more signs place on road so people do not park on both sides. 



Supervisor Randall called the sheriff Mark Helms about the parking. He stated he 

could have more patrols to keep an eye on the parking issues. He also stated we 

can ticket them if they do not comply.  

Superintendent Breed also stated it would cost about $58 thousand to finish Oil 

Mill road. He thinks Suite Kote would be the cheapest. 

Supervisor Randall also stated she has updated the highway policy. 

Superintendent Breed stated that he has been trying to reach Aaron Pforter to get 

some plumbing done at the highway garage. He also would like an eye wash 

machine put in. 

Dog report read by all board members. 

Justice Fink stated he has been busy. He will try and get some parking tickets with 

no dates on them. 

No code enforcer report. 

Aiden Moyer from Equity Solar was at board meeting to discuss solar on Route 13. 

Supervisor Randall stated that the town’s attorney is reviewing the contract. 

Supervisor Randall will advise when she hears from our attorney. 

Supervisor Randall asked the board if they wanted to pass a temporary town wide 

moratorium on the installation of wind energy conversion systems. 

On a motion from Councilman Smith and seconded by Councilwoman Stafford the 
board to do a temporary town wide moratorium. 
All Ayes 
 
Supervisor Randall will send the paperwork to the town’s attorney for review. 

On a motion form Councilwoman Stafford and seconded by Councilwoman Corbin 
the board voted to adjourn the board meeting at 8:37pm. 
All Ayes 
 
General Fund: $ 26,627.22      Transfers: $ 646,844.57 

Hwy Fund: $ 24,733.70      

Totaling: $ 698,205.49 



Respectively submitted 

Wendy Custer, Cuyler Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 


